
    

Ban welcomes appointment of new European leaders

European Union flag

20 November 2009 – Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon today voiced the hope for increased 
cooperation between the European Union and the United Nations following the appointment 
of Herman van Rompuy as the first EU President and Catherine Ashton as EU High 
Representative for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy. 

“The Secretary-General hopes that the process of EU integration, which has already brought 
peace, security and prosperity to the continent, will further strengthen the European Union’s 
support for global efforts in the areas of peace, security, human rights and sustainable 
development,” a statement issued by his spokesperson said. 

“The Secretary-General looks forward to working closely with both Mr. van Rompuy and Ms. 
Ashton in strengthening cooperation between the European Union and the United Nations.” 
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